By: Ms. Nur Agilah Najihah Azari

n Saturday, April 19, the Society
of Pharmacy Students (SOPHYS)
and Sekretariat Mahasiswa Fakulti
Farmasi (SMF) successfully
organised the Camp of
Administering Committee and
Programme Handling (COACH)
2025. This programme aimed to
equip newly appointed SOPHYS
and SMF committee members with
essential leadership and problem-
solving skills, while fostering
teamwork and collaboration.

This programme was divided into
four separate sessions, each of
which was intended to accomplish
a certain goal: to foster teamwork
and connectivity, to inspire
through prior leadership
experiences, to provide insight into
organisational responsibilities and
to improve problem-solving skills
among participants.
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The first slot featured an ice-breaking
session that helped participants form
strong friendships, foster team spirit and
promote unity among members through
fun and interactive activities. This was

followed by the second slot, “Sharing
Sessions With RxLeaders”, in which two
distinguished former SOPHYS leaders,
Nur Shareena Maisarah Mohd Ghazali
and Muhammad Syazwan Mazlan shared
their leadership experience, challenges,
and reflections as pharmacy student
leaders.
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the third slot, participants were
ntroduced to the specific roles involved
in programme planning. They also
learned how to prepare documentation
for the Mesyuarat Kewangan, Aktiviti
dan Pembangunan Pelajar (MeKAPP).
This session aimed to ensure that
future programmes are well-planned
and carried out efficiently and in
accordance with university
requirements.

The fourth and final slot, titled “Strategic

Decision-Making: Leveraging
Organisational  Wisdom  for  Better
Outcomes™ was delivered by Ms.

Nordiana Ibrahim, Student Leadership
Coordinator from the Institut
Kepimpinan Pelajar (IKP). This session
focused on improving problem-solving

skills through scenario-based
discussions  and  decision-making
activities.

The COACH 2025 ended with a prize-
giving ceremony in which hampers
were awarded to the top three groups
based on their performance in the first
slot. Group 3 emerged as the grand
winner, followed by Group 9 in second
place and Group 1 finishing third.
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Ultimately, COACH 2025 was a
great success in achieving its
aim of equipping  newly
appointed SOPHYS and SMF
committee members with the
necessary skills, knowledge, and
mindset to confidently assume
leadership roles. More than
merely a training programme, it
promoted a strong sense of
teamwork and @ better
understanding of organisational
duties. With the dedication
shown by both participants and
organiser, COACH 2025 has
undoubtedly set a  solid
foundation for the future leaders
of the faculty.




